
Immaculate Conception Parish Council Minutes 
Wednesday, June 17, 2015 
6:00 PM – Parish Rectory 

 
Members Present:  Fr. Henry Huber, Terri Harting, Patsy Ament, Jammi Welter, Steve 
Reiter, Gary Delagardelle, Gary Mangrich, Jean Etringer and secretary Janet Reiter 
 

1.  Terri Harting called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m. 
 
2.  Fr. Huber led us in prayer. 
 

3. Motion to approve the agenda and minutes from the May, 2015 meeting by 
Gary Delagardelle and seconded by Patsy Ament 

 
4.  Committee Reports 

A. Finance and Administration – Jean reported on the Summary of 
Accounts. Gary Delagardelle remarked that expenses seemed high for 
the month. Jean said she would look into the higher than normal 
number and report  back to the council.  

B. Board of Education – Terri reported that the school system has 
proposed a venture to increase/begin an endowment fund for several 
different areas: The two schools, technology, facilities, and tuition.  
Two companies will speak at a meeting tomorrow night with proposals 
on how to achieve the goals. The project is very much in the  planning 
stages at this time.  

C. Community Life and Social Concerns – Nothing to report 
D. Spiritual Growth and Liturgy – Corpus Christi went very well again this 

year. 
E. Building and Grounds – Steve reported that we need an new air-

conditioning system in the rectory. We received two bids and went with 
the lowest big from Mike Fereday. The proxy is in so installation can 
begin Monday. Black dirt, donated by Rosmary Metcalf, was put in 
around the new garage. Once it dries out a little it will be worked up 
new plants will go in, possibly fall or next spring when transplanting 
can be done. Gene Even and family members will partially donate new 
cement/labor for the rectory driveway. This cost to the parish will come 
in under the $9,000 already designated for new asphalt.  

F. Deanery Council – Fr. Huber could not attend. 
 

5.  New Business 

Parish Council election of officers- Voted unanimously to re-elect officers 

in their current capacity. Steve made a motion to accept the offices held 

and Patsy seconded the motion.  

 

7.     Fr. Comments 



         Fr. Huber attended the Priest Convocation this week and said there were 

some very good ideas brought up at it. One being a gift for newly married 

couples. A crucifix, perhaps, created in part by parish woodworkers given to the 

couple on there wedding day from the parish. Also a book of prayers for married 

couples.  

 

8. Next Meeting:  Wednesday, August 19, 2015 at 7:00 PM in the Heritage 

Room. 

 

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:35 p.m. by Jammi and seconded by Fr. Huber.  

 

Adjourned 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Janet Reiter, secretary 

 


